DISTRICT 13 TRAINING ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

November 19, 2015
Members present:   Emmitt Cornford, Dave & Isaac Kingsbury, Mari Bottoms, Kevin Silvernail, Larry & Nicole Wooldridge, and Perry & Corinna Jacobs
The meeting was opened by Vice President Larry Wooldridge at 7:18 pm.  The minutes from the previous meeting were read.  Emmitt Cornford moved to approve the minutes as read, the motion was seconded by Kevin Silvernail and the motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report:  There is $15,640.37 in the account at this time.  There are three outstanding transactions and several unpaid invoices for Fall Fire School.
Fall Fire School:  The event was reviewed and considered an overall success.  The S215 was supposed to be NWCG certified so it was suggested to call Scott Stanton and see if there is any recourse for that.  The owner of S & G failed to inform employees of the class and so there were fewer cars to work with but it was still a good class.  Suggestions for next year include Follow the Nozzle, Risk Management, Brothers in Battle, Training in Small Departments, and S230.  
DPSST:  Rocky was unable to attend, but sent a late email containing a DPSST report.
DLO:  Kevin reports that Sumpter completed their FFI task performances in October and the DLO conference is scheduled for December 9th & 10th at DPSST.
Trainings:  Perry will check about doing a Pumper Operator class early next spring.  Emmitt will get with Chancy regarding dates for a Firefighter I Academy in Union County next year.  Larry reported that at the Union County Fire Defense Board meeting, it was suggested to have District 13 host more trainings.
Recent Incidents:  Larry reported that not all conflagrations are executed as well as others.  His crew worked one with limited supplies and very little food provided for the firefighters.
The next meeting will be Thursday, January 28th, 2016 at 7:00 pm at the LaGrande City Fire Station.  Goals will be reviewed and discussion will center on what direction the group needs to focus on the coming year.  Election of officers will also take place.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:38 pm.
Respectfully submitted by Corinna Jacobs, Secretary
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